
Presidential Message
Patrick T. Johnson, D.M.D.

As we come to the close of another year, it’s a good 
time to look back and appreciate all that we have to 
be thankful for.  No, this is not a Hallmark card but 

I have truly enjoyed the opportunities I’ve had while serving this past year 
as FAP president. There is some relief in knowing that the ground work for 
next year’s events has already been laid and I look forward to seeing them 
come to pass. The FAP Executive Council has been hard at work planning 
and preparing to make sure we continue to provide you with enjoyable and 
entertaining educational opportunities that you have come to expect. Along 
with the new year will come a change in leadership. Dr. Rodrigo Romano will 
be your incoming president. He is very active in organized dentistry at both 
the state and national level, and I have no doubt, he will represent us well.

The FAP is and will continue to be a mechanism for us to come together 
to discuss important issues that we as periodontists continually face. It is 
important that we stay organized and continue to be part of the solution. 
At the national level, the AAP recently voted not to continue its mandate 
that its members maintain membership in the American Dental Association 
(ADA), and therefore Florida Dental Association (FDA) and your local 
component (tripartite membership). It is effectively optional now for our 
members to maintain status in both organizations (ADA/AAP). I hope we all 
realize how important it is to maintain our relationships with all of the dental 
community by maintaining our membership in the ADA/FDA. I encourage 
everyone to participate at whatever level they feel comfortable. Our specialty 
requires continued advocacy and specialty learning to remain strong.

Before I close, I would like to encourage everyone to attend our upcoming 
2019 Winter Meeting to be held at the Tampa Airport Marriott on February 
8-9, 2019. The 3rd year periodontal residents from both NSU and UF will 
be presenting Friday morning. Following the Resident’s presentations, a 
hands-on lecture will be held by Dr. Daniel Thoma, who is also the keynote 
speaker for Saturday’s program. The hands-on course will cover “Modern Soft 
Tissue Management with Applying Autogenous Transplants and Soft Tissue 
Substitutes.” The Saturday program will deal with “Designing a Connective 
Tissue Graft Alternative from Scratch: Perspective from Prototype to Three 
Year Clinical Follow-Up.” Please plan on attending. I look forward to seeing 
you in Tampa.

2019 Winter
Meeting

February 8-9, 2019 
Tampa Marriott Airport

Dr. Daniel Thoma
Designing a Connective Tissue Graft Alternative from Scratch: 
Perspective from Prototype to Three Year Clinical Follow-Up

and
 Modern Soft Tissue Management with Applying Autogenous 

Transplants and Soft Tissue Substitutes (Hands-On Workshop)

Sponsored By:

14th Annual Senior Residents’ Day    
Nova Southeastern University/University of Florida

You are invited to attend and support NSU/UF Senior 
Residents as they present their case studies. An interesting and 

informative afternoon.  

Corporate Forums: 
Geistlich Biomaterials & Millenium Dental Technologies
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FAP Office
Marlinda Fulton, Executive Director

P.O. Box 7075, Wesley Chapel, FL  33545
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Email: fap@tampabay.rr.com��t��XXX�ìPSJEBQFSJP�PSH

2019 Important Dates
January 25-26 Southern Academy of Periodontology
 Winter Seminar – Charlotte, NC

February 8-9 FAP Winter Meeting
 Marriott Tampa Airport

February 15 Florida Board of Dentistry
 Gainesville

March 22-23  Florida Mission of Mercy
 Edgewater High School, Orlando
 Volunteer at XXX�ìBNPN�PSH

May 17 Florida Board of Dentistry
 Orlando

June 20-23 Southern Academy of Periodontology
 Annual Meeting – Naples

August 9-10 FAP Summer Meeting
 Loews Portofino Bay Resort - Orlando

August 23 Florida Board of Dentistry
 Jacksonville

November 2-5 AAP Annual Meeting
 Chicago, IL

Dr. Patrick Johnson
President 
813-264-1258 
pjohns20@tampabay.rr.com

Dr. Rodrigo Romano
President Elect 
305-403-6222 
romanoperio@gmail.com

Dr. Jessica Stilley-Mallah
Secretary-Treasurer 
813-968-8819 
drstilley@gmail.com

Dr. Walter Colon
2nd Member at Large 
850-562-6111
walt@tallahasseeperio.com

Dr. Roger Robinson
1st Member at Large  
904-737-2040
SPHFS!OFìQFSJP�DPN

Dr. Oscar Morejon
Immediate Past President 
386-252-8508 
omorejon@yahoo.com

List of Officers
2018-2019 FAP Executive Council

Perio Program Updates
NOVA SOUTHEASTERN UNIVERSITY

On June 20, 2018, four residents successfully graduated from 
our program. Dr. Bashar Adeinat, Dr. Dana Al-Hashimi, and 
Dr. David Garazi are working in private practice in Florida.  
Dr. Kanika Bembey is working in private practice in California.  All 
those previously listed (from Class of 2018) successfully passed the 
American Board of Periodontology Written Examination. 

The Residents successfully presented various research posters at the 
American Academy of Periodontology Annual Meeting as well as 
the Academy of Osseointegration annual meeting. 

Drs. Kyle Deluca, Sausha Toghranegar, Mehdi Garashi, and 
Valentina Mata (Class of 2017), successfully passed the American 
Board of Periodontology Oral Examination and are now Diplomates.

We are welcoming our first-year residents: Drs. Eric Jimenez, Jason 
Wong, Luana Zambrana, and  Mohammed AlRubaie. 

We also welcome adjunct faculty: Dr. Sawan Malik and Dr. Kyle 
Deluca. 

Best Regards,
Dr. Theofilos Koutouzis, Director Advanced Specialty Education in 
Periodontology
Dr. Maria A Hernandez, Chair, Department of Periodontology 
Nova Southeastern University, College of Dental Medicine

UNIVERSITY OF FLORIDA

The University of Florida Graduate Program in Periodontology is 
glad to announce that Dr. Tsuyoshi Tanaka has joined our group 
of clinical faculty members. Dr. Tanaka is a Board Certified 
Periodontist trained at Indiana University. We are also happy to 
announce that Drs. Christian Alvarez, Camille Medina, and 
Gabriela Vila have successfully completed their advanced training 
in periodontics and implant dentistry and Part 1 of the American 
Board of Periodontology Exam. We are also happy to welcome  
Drs. Ross Hauer, Erick Di Matteo, and Juliana Sardenberg as our 
new residents. We look forward to seeing our alumni and friends  
at the next FAP meeting.

Rodrigo Neiva, DDS, MS 
Graduate Program Director
University of Florida College of Dentistry

mailto:fap@tampabay.rr.com
http://www.flamom.org
mailto:drstilley@gmail.com
mailto:walt@tallahasseeperio.com
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2019 Winter Meeting
Tampa Airport Marriott

Saturday, February 9
Corporate Forums
Hard or Soft Tissue: When and Why Geistlich
8:00 a.m. - 8:50 a.m. 
Dr Luiz Gonzaga, University of Florida Center for Implant 
Dentistry
Sponsored by: Geistlich Biomaterials

Millennium Dental Technologies, Inc.
More info to follow!
1 CEU (per forum)

Designing a Connective Tissue Graft Alternative from Scratch: 
Perspective from Prototype to Three Year Clinical Follow-Up – 
9:00 a.m. - 4:00 p.m.
Dr. Daniel Thoma
5 CEUs
Sponsored by: Geistlich Biomaterials

� t� "CTUSBDU�PS�-FBSOJOH�0CKFDUJWFT�o�3FDFOU�DMJOJDBM�EBUB�
underline the importance of a sufficient mucosal thickness 
to provide healthy peri-implant tissues and favorable 
esthetics. A newly developed volume-stable collagen 
matrix provides similar outcomes with respect to soft 
tissue volume, but is associated with less morbidity and 
complications than autogenous grafts, thereby offering 
significant benefits for patients and clinicians.

Friday, February 8
14th Annual Senior Residents’ Day    
8:00 a.m. - 12:00 p.m.
Nova Southeastern University/University of Florida
4 CEUs

You are invited to attend and support NSU/UF Senior Residents 
as they present their case studies. An interesting and informative 
morning, an FAP tradition. No registration fee!

Modern Soft Tissue Management with Applying Autogenous 
Transplants and Soft Tissue Substitutes (Hands-On Workshop)
1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.
Dr. Daniel Thoma
��$&6T��t��LIMITED TO 30 PARTICIPANTS
Sponsored by: Geistlich Biomaterials

Workshop Learning Objectives:
� t� 5P�SFDPHOJ[F�DMJOJDBM�JOEJDBUJPOT�GPS�TPGU�UJTTVF�HSBGUJOH�

procedures
� t� 5P�VOEFSTUBOE�UIF�SPMF�PG�BVUPHFOPVT�UJTTVF
� t� 5P�VOEFSTUBOE�BEWBOUBHFT�BOE�EJTBEWBOUBHFT�PG�TPGU�UJTTVF�

substitute
� t� 5P�VOEFSTUBOE�DMJOJDBM�JOEJDBUJPOT�GPS�TPGU�UJTTVF�TVCTUJUVUFT
� t� 5P�CF�BCMF�UP�DIPPTF�UIF�JEFBM�ìBQ�EFTJHO�GPS�UIF�VTF�PG�TPGU�

tissue substitute
� t� 5P�VOEFSTUBOE�UIF�JEFBM�EJNFOTJPO�PG�B�TPGU�UJTTVF�TVCTUJUVUF
� t� 5P�CF�BCMF�UP�QFSGPSN�B�DMJOJDBM�QSPDFEVSF�GPS�TPGU�UJTTVF�

volume gain at pontic sites and implant sites

'"1�8FMDPNF�3FDFQUJPO��t��5:00 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.
(In the exhibitor area)

FAP

TAMPA AIRPORT MARRIOTT
Reserve Your Room Today!

3 4200 George J. Bean Parkway, Tampa, FL  33607 
3 Room rate: $160.00 per night. 

3 To make a reservation call: 813-879-5151,  
mention the Florida Association of Periodontists  
or by visiting XXX�ìPSJEBQFSJP�PSH for direct weblink.

3 Self-Parking is $16.00/per night, $8.00 day visitor.
Limited rooms at this rate. BOOK SOON,  

cutoff date is January 15, 2019.

Register and Reserve Early!

ATTENDEES:  
Bring your office shopping list and support our 

vendors! Place your orders at the meeting.
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2018 Summer
At this past summer meeting, Dr. Daniel Becker, a repeat FAP 
clinician, presented the well-attended “Procedural Sedation 
in Dental Practice – Essential Principles Revisited” on Friday.  
On Saturday, Dr. Barry Levin, sponsored by Dentsply Sirona 
spoke on achieving predictable stability with esthetic dental 
implant therapy.

Business Meeting Highlights (August 11, 2018): FAP Member 
and FDA President, Dr. Jolene Paramore, spoke on CODA and 
recognized the FAP membership for sending numerous letters on 
UIJT� JTTVF��4IF�CSJFìZ�TQPLF�PO�.FEJDBSF�BOE�UIF�PQJPJE�DPVSTF�
requirement.  Dental therapists, though defeated last year, will 
be back and the FDA will stand firm. She thanked all those 
who testified on behalf of the profession during BOD meetings.   

Dr. Paramore shared that on the Florida Dental Association’s 
Board of Trustees, 20% of BOT members are periodontists and 
on the FDA’s delegation to the ADA, 14% are periodontists.

Dr. Jim Antoon, FAP Past President, and now serving as FLA-
MOM Co-Chair, spoke on the upcoming 2019 Florida Mission 
of Mercy (FLA-MOM) in Orlando, March 22nd and 23rd.   He 
asked members to volunteer, donate, and to bring their dental 
team members. 

Dr. James Wilson, AAP Secretary-Treasurer (now V.P.) recognized 
Dr. Jim Antoon and shared he was the FDA’s 2018 J. Leon Schwartz 
Award this year. Dr. Wilson said the best evidence consensus on 
lasers has just been released. He spoke on the proposed AAP 

AAP Vice President  
Dr. James Wilson and  
Marlinda Fulton,  
FAP Executive Director.

MEETING FACTS:
There were 122 Attendees
(this includes 18 team members)

and 22 Exhibitors.

New FAP Members Dr. Camille Medina Cintron and  
Dr. Gabriela Vila.

(L-R) Dr. Patrick Johnson, 2018-2019 FAP President, 
and Past Presidents: Dr. Oscar Morejon, Dr. Jorge 
Ramirez and Dr. Gregory Oxford

(L-R) Drs. Adrian Abrahams, Jim Carazola, and 
Gregory Langston.
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Meeting Review

University of Florida Perio Residents.

Dr. Jared Krieger and Dr. Oscar Morejon

Bylaws changes, particularly eliminating the requirement of 
being an ADA member to belong to the AAP.  AAP membership 
will be voting on this issue in October. He encouraged everyone 
to attend the Vancouver meeting and while there to attend the 
District III meeting. Dr. Wilson thanked the group for voting in 
the AAP elections, Florida had the third highest amount, behind 
New York and California.

Perio PAC – Dr. Johnson reported the PAC has over $32,000.00 
and encouraged everyone to donate.

Dr. Jessica Stilley Mallah spoke on HB 21, the 
mandated opioid course. She explained the 3-day 
supply vs. the 7-day supply and stressed to not 
print or keep your E-Force information and if 
more than one provider in the office, do not 
share E-force accounts. She stressed to direct all 
questions to Casey Stoutamire at the FDA.

The FAP welcomed new members: Drs. Camille Medina 
Cintron, Gabriela Vila, Krystal Reyes Viruet, Dana Walid Al 
Hashimi, and Sara Shah.

Due to popular demand the FAP will be back Loews Portofino Bay 
Resort at Universal Orlando™ for the 2019 Summer Meeting in 
August.

VOLUNTEER REGISTRATION  
IS NOW OPEN  AT FLAMOM.ORG  

 

VOLUNTEER FOR THE 2019 FLA-MOM 

ORLANDO 
MARCH 22-23, 2019

EDGEWATER HIGH SCHOOL
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FAP

14th Annual UF/NSU Residents Presentations

Outstanding Lectures – Earn CE
Join the University of Florida and Nova Southeastern University senior residents as they present  
their case studies on Friday, February 8, 2019, 8:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m.  This annual event is held  

in conjunction with the FAP Winter Meeting at the Tampa Marriott Hotel. Plan to attend,  
earn 4 CEUs at no cost, and show your support of these programs and residents.

Please note, the titles of the following presentations may slightly change.

Presenting from the University of Florida:
Dr. Wagner Duarte  “Surgical and Restorative Approaches for the Treatment of Non-Carious Cervical Lesions and 

Gingival Recession”
Dr. Bianca Newman “Management of Hard and Soft Tissue through Biotype Modification”
Dr. Claire Rosebrough “Treatment Planning and Surgical Considerations for Reconstruction of the Atrophic Maxilla”
Dr. Fred Silva “Clinical, Radiographic, and Histologic Comparison of Regular Mineralized and Tutoplast-

derived Allograft for Alveolar Ridge Preservation”

Presenting from Nova Southeastern University:
Dr. Polly Huang “Tunnel Technique using Alternatives to CTG:  A Minimally Invasive Approach to Treat 

Multiple Gingival Recessions”
Dr. Abdulaziz Ali “Timing of Implant Placement in the Aesthetic Aone: Immediate, Early or Late”
Dr. George Tolson Soft and Hard Tissue Augmentation during Immediate Provisionalization in the Aesthetic 

Zone 
Dr.  Michelle Torres “Where is Perio-Pros Today?”

2019 FAP Dues – Now Due

If you are unsure if you have paid your dues, contact the FAP office at fap@tampabay.rr.com or call 
352-232-6800. Membership dues are $195.00 and include two meetings per year.

Pay your dues online go to: XXX�ìPSJEBQFSJP�PSH

AAP Trustee Update

The AAP held a very successful annual meeting this past October in Vancouver. Next years annual meeting is scheduled for 
November 2-5 in Chicago. Start keeping an eye out for news about this upcoming meeting. Elections for AAP positions 
will be coming up in 2019. Engagement and voting is very important and in the past Florida (and all of District 3) has 
had good turnouts for this. So let’s keep this record up. If you have any questions about the issues or candidates in this 
upcoming elections your trustees and FAP officers are available to provide advice and assistance.

Remember to pay your dues and thanks to by-laws changes that were recently voted on, the ability to pay monthly with 
a credit card is now available.

Thank you, Bob Churney

http://www.floridaperio.org
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NEXT NEWSLETTER: Spring 2019

Registration form for the 2019 

FAP Winter Meeting Inside.

Silver Sponsors:

;JNNFS�#JPNFU��t��4BMWJO�%FOUBM

Exhibitors:
BioHorizons

NDX nSequence
Integrated Dental Systems
StellaLife VEGA Oral Care

Maxxeus Dental
TD Bank

Platinum Sponsor:

Gold Sponsor:

The following exhibitors have contracted to attend the 2019 Winter Meeting, make sure  
to go by and visit with them.We thank them for their continued support!

MILLENNIUM
DENTAL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.™

MILLENNIUM®

DENTAL TECHNOLOGIES, INC.



Join PERIO PAC

Florida 
Periodontists  

for Action
R E A S O N S  T O  J O I N

 3 ESTABLISH and Maintain a Strong Presence on the Board of Dentistry
 3 Protect and Promote our Specialty
 3 Create Legislative Contacts Statewide

MEMBERSHIP LEVELS
�����#30/;&��t�������4*-7&3��t�������(0-%��t��������1-"5*/6.

See Dr. Mark Abdoney or any EC officer for questions.

D O N A T I O N  S L I P
Will this donation be a:    o  Personal Contribution      o  Business Contribution

Your Name: ____________________________________________________________________  Phone Number: ________________________

Your Address: __________________________________________________________________

Name on card: _________________________________________________________________  Donation Amount: ______________________

Card billing address (street number & zip code): ______________________________________   o  Visa    o  MasterCard   o  Discover    o  AMEX

Card Number: __________________________________________________________________  Expiration Date: _______ / ________________ 

Signature:  _____________________________________________________________________  CVV Code: _____________________________

Make checks payable to: Florida Periodontists for Action and mail to: 2714 W Azeele St., Tampa FL, 33609



NON-MEMBER PERIODONTIST: 
Join the FAP! Membership dues include  

two meetings per year. 
Contact the FAP office for details.

FAP 2019 WINTER MEETING - REGISTRATION FORM
&EBRUARY��
���������s��4AMPA�!IRPORT�-ARRIOTT

Name _________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Email _________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Address _______________________________________________________________________________________________________________

City________________________ ______________________________________ State _________________  Zip ___________________________ 

Telephone ____________________________________________________

EARLY REGISTRATION FEES
______  I am a member of the FAP.  No fee for UF/NSU Case Studies/Dr. Daniel Thoma Saturday lecture/ 

Corporate Forum/FAP Business Meeting & Luncheon.

______  I am a retired FAP member: $50.00 registration fee includes UF/NSU Case Studies/ 
Dr. Daniel Thoma Saturday lecture/Corporate Forum/FAP Business Meeting & Luncheon.

______  Non-member periodontists: $300.00 includes UF/NSU Case Studies Dr. Daniel Thoma/Corporate Forum/FAP Business Meeting & Luncheon. 

______ Hands-On Workshop: $450.00 per Dentist. Friday, February 8th, 1:00 p.m. - 5:00 p.m.

______ Guest of FAP Member (Non-Periodontist) $150.00 includes UF/NSU Case Studies/ 
Dr. Daniel Thoma/Corporate Forum/FAP Business Meeting & Luncheon

______ YES, Will be attending the UF/NSU Residents Presentations on Friday, February 8th

______ YES, I will be attending the FAP Welcome Reception Friday, Feb. 8th, 5:00 p.m. - 6:30 p.m.

Late Registration Fees from Feb. 4 - Feb. 9, 2019 Add $50.00 to above fee schedule.

Special Dietary Requests (for Saturday luncheon):

______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Return Registration Form to: 
���À�`>Ê�ÃÃ�V�>Ì���Ê�vÊ*iÀ��`��Ì�ÃÌÃÊUÊ*°"°Ê	�ÝÊÇäÇx]Ê7iÃ�iÞÊ
�>«i�]Ê���À�`>ÊÎÎx{x

6�Ã>É�>ÃÌiÀ
>À`É��ÃV�ÛiÀÉ��iÝÊ�VVi«Ìi`ÊqÊ
�iV�ÃÊ«>Þ>L�iÊÌ�Ê��*°

Questions: (352) 232-6800 or email: fap@tampabay.rr.com  
�>Ý\Ê­n£Î®ÊÎnn�Èä�n

Using a Credit Card? Please provide the following information: 
 

Name on card: _______________________________________________

o  Visa    o  MasterCard   o  Discover    oÊÊ��iÝÊ

Card billing address (street number/zip): ___________________________  

Card Number: ________________________________________________


Ý«�À>Ì���Ê�>Ìi\ÊÚÚÚÚÚÚÚÊÉÚÚÚÚÚÚÚÚÊ
66\ _________________________

Signature:  __________________________________________________


